Brant Lake Improvement Association
May 4, 2013
Attendees were:  Karen Noonan, Dave Phalen, Ardis Neish, Dick Neish, Mike Ketcham, Barb Ketcham, Jan Nicolay, Dave Gillespie, Terry Mehlbrech, Jeri Mehlbrech, Yvonne Ernster, Pat Leitheiser, and Pat Baxter.

Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Pat Leitheiser, President.  

Jan Nicolay reported on the  DENR Water Management Board decision about the definition of the outlet to Lake Thompson.  After much discussion, the recommendation is that we talk with Mr. Giles, States Attorney, as to the effect of these decisions upon our lake.

Minutes of the April 20, 2013 BLIA directors meeting were presented.  Dave Phalen made the motion to approve the minutes, with a second  from Terry Mehlbrech.  Motion carried. 
New board members will be inducted at the annual meeting on June 1, 2013, at the Chester school cafeteria.
Motion by Terry Mehlbrech and, seconded by Mike Ketcham, to approve the purchase of  BLIA t-shirts from Maximum Promotions for $812.19.  Motion carried. The t-shirts will be available at the Best Breakfast in Lake County on Memorial day. 

Best Breakfast in Lake County:  Jeri Mehlbrech, Chair, updated everyone on our only fundraiser for the BLIA.

Set up time will be on Sunday evening, May 26, at 6:00 p.m.

A color flyer was produced by Jeri Mehlbrech for our Best Breakfast.  Barb Ketcham made the motion and it was     seconded by Mike Ketcham, to approve payment to Jeri Mehlbrech for the color print cartridge, used to produce the color flyer, in the amount of $38.14.
Fidelity Bond Commonly called Dishonesty Bond: Pat Leitheiser will talk about the bond at the next meeting. 

Association Stickers:  Barb Ketcham will order them.  We have had many requests for our members to display them on their residences.  

Membership:  The current membership in BLIA is 120 for 2013.  The membership if 2011 was 210 and in 2012 was 228.  

Water Testing:  Dave Phalen reported that he has all the necessary supplies for the season.  The testing sites wil be the same as last year.  

Lake Cleanup:  A flyer will be available, but one important aspect: we cannot accept TIRES.

2012 One year term of officers: President: The following was the motion at our Annual Meeting on June 2, 2012.  President - Pat Leitheiser, Vice-President – Dave Gillespie, Secretary – Pat Baxter, and Treasurer– Yvonne Ernster.  In order to clarify who is authorized to sign documents/bank accounts on behalf of the Association, Barb Ketcham  moved  that the slate of elected at the 2012 annual meeting be authorized signers for the Association and that Terry Mehlbrech and Ardis Neish names be removed from the bank accounts.  Motion was seconded by Mike Ketcham. Motion passed.
Next Meeting:  BLIA officers on June 22, 2013.  Scott Peterson will be joining us at that meeting.

Mike Ketcham made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Terry Mehlbrech.  Meeting adjoured at 10:10.

